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MONTGOMERY COUNTY BOARD OF EDUCATION 

COMMITTEE ON SPECIAL POPULATIONS 
July 19, 2010 

 
 

The meeting was called to order at 1:00 p.m. with the following Board members and Board 
support staff present: Shirley Brandman (chair), Laura Berthiaume, Phil Kauffman, Laura 
Steinberg, and Glenda Rose (recorder). 
 
Staff members present: Judy Pattik, Chrisandra Richardson, Gwen Mason, Alison Steinfels, 
Marty Creel, Marisa Stemple, Brain Bartels, Marylou Tucker, Chris Taylor, Kris Secan, 
Elena Dennis, Sandi Posner, and Felicia Piacente. 
 
Other attendees:  Guests including Staci Daddona, Lyda Astrove, Jeanne Taylor, and 
Anna Gordon. 
 
Minutes 
The minutes from May 24, 2010, were approved as amended. 
 

GIFTED AND TALENTED/LEARNING DISABLED STUDENTS: OVERVIEW OF 
SERVICES AND CHANGES TO LEARNING DISABLED IDENTIFICATION 

Mr. Creel shared three MCPS publications regarding GT/LD students:  Twice Exceptional 
Students: A Guidebook for Supporting the Achievement of Gifted Students with Special 
Needs, Twice Exceptional Students: At a Glance,  Twice Exceptional Parent Guide. These 
documents, along with other information about GT/LD services and programs are posted 
on the MCPS web site. 
Ms. Stemple explained the variety of outreach efforts she uses to ensure that both schools 
and parents are aware of these GT/LD services and programs, with the understanding that 
assignment to a GT/LD program is made through the IEP process. Currently, the programs, 
which are at 2 elementary schools, 3 middle schools, and 2 high schools, are anticipated to 
serve approximately 116 students during FY2011. Most notable has been the decline in 
enrollment in the elementary school centers since 2008. Staff explained that this is likely 
due to more advanced programs available at home schools and parent satisfaction with 
that programming. 
 
Mr. Bartels explained that federal regulations require new criteria for identification of 
students with learning disabilities. The specific criteria are underachievement, pattern of 
strengths and weaknesses and exclusionary factors ruled out. Discrepancy across 
domains, rather than discrepancy between IQ test score and achievement, is among the 
significant operational changes. The intent is for these new criteria to reduce bias and to 
limit over identification. 
 
MCPS staff is working with university researchers to develop sound protocols for making 
data based decisions. The intent is to have a more reliable and sound process, reduce 
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disproportionality and to develop recommendations that guide instruction. Because the 
identification process is required to significantly change, staff is developing a 
communication plan to reach out to both parents and private practitioners. 
 

BRIDGE SERVICES: FOLLOW UP TO OCTOBER 2009 SITE VISITS 
Ms. Posner and Ms. Tucker provided a brief overview of Bridge Services. They emphasized 
staff works hard to continually evolve the services to meet the needs of current students, 
most of whom are socially vulnerable and in need of mental health services due to an array 
of complex issues.  
 
Staff acknowledged that there has been an increase in the number of students on the 
autism spectrum who receive Bridge Services. However, they added that the increase 
needs to be put in context. Within just slightly more than 10 years, the number of students 
along the autism spectrum in MCPS has grown from approximately 70 to 1600. Staff also 
suggested that students who in the past might have been seen as having an emotional 
disability are now seen as being along the autism spectrum. They said they feel that there 
needs to be both recognition about overlapping behaviors between students with an 
emotional disability and students on the autism spectrum that they need to continue to work 
hard at communicating about this fact. 
 
ACTION 
Committee members requested information be provided about the measures used to 
ensure consistency between programs. They also requested that answers to the questions 
posed in advance of the October 2009 visit be provided in writing. Additionally, they have 
requested the 5-year trend in both mediation and due process cases involving Bridge 
Services. 
 
The meeting adjourned at 3:00 p.m. 
 
Attachment 


























